
 

Windmill Weekly (26) 
Achievement through Creativity, Community and Challenge   

 

 

Value for March  – Thoughtfulness      31 March 2023 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

Clare Hanchet / Trish Deacon 

It is with great sadness that we say goodbye to Miss Hanchet today. She started at Windmill as a reading 

volunteer 10 years ago and now she is going to be working at Oxfordshire as one of the SEND officers!  

Trish Deacon, who has been working of Reception / Year 1 for 8 years is also leaving us as she is moving to 

Devon. We wish them both success and happiness in the future. 

 

When Greece Went to Pieces 

If you were fortunate enough to see the Year 4 performance this week, I am sure you will agree that it 

was brilliant. It was a pleasure to see how much the children enjoyed doing it. Well done to everyone who 

was involved in putting it together. 

 

Parent Questionnaire 

Thank you to everyone who responded to the questionnaire that we sent out a couple of weeks ago. It was 

lovely to see what a largely positive response it was. However, as with every questionnaire there was some 

of you who feel that we could be doing things better. This information is very important to us as it helps 

us to know where you see our areas for improvement are. One key theme was communication. To address 

this, I will be holding a couple of meetings after Easter (one in-person and one online) to find out more 

about how you would like us to communicate with you. I will put dates for these meetings in the first 

newsletter after Easter. 

 

There was also a small number of you who said that you wouldn’t recommend the school to others. It 

would be really helpful for us to know why so that we can make improvements on what we are doing. If you 

could let us know your reasons we would be very grateful; you can either email me or you can contact one 

of our governors who will keep the feedback anonymous. Both Brid Cronin bcronin@windmill.oxon.sch.uk - 

and Charlie Vincent cvincent@windmill.oxon.sch.uk are happy to receive this feedback. 

 

Easter Raffle 

The Easter raffle raised an amazing £219 to help with SEN support in the school. 

 

Key Dates 

 

 

31st March  End of Term 4 – finish at 2.30pm 

18th April Start of Term 5 

1st May Bank Holiday 

8th May Bank Holiday – Coronation Day 

9th – 12th May SATs week 

9th - 12th May Year 5 Dorset trip 

18th May Year 3 Performance at 2.00pm 

18th May Class group photos 

19th May Quiz and Curry Night 

23rd May Open Morning 8.30am – 9.10am 

23rd May Year 5 performance 2.00pm 

24th May Year 5 performance 6.00pm 
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26th May Last day of term 5 

5th June First day of term 6 

5th – 9th June Year 6 Kilvrough Trip 

5th – 9th June Health Week for whole school 

15th June Summer Dancing 

16th June Friday 16th June – INSET DAY, school CLOSED 

 

Reporting an absence 

Please may we remind you that the procedure for reporting a child’s absence is to call 01865 762509 and 

press option 1. Emailing the teacher is not reliable as teachers often do not open emails until break time. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

Cleaning Vacancy 

We now have a cleaning vacancy available to start after the Easter Holidays. This is for 10 hours per 

week, 2 hours a day to be worked between 5.00am – 9.00am preferably. The rate of pay is £10.60 per 

hour – pay rise pending. Please email office.2527@windmill.oxon.sch.uk for a job description and 

application form.  

 

Mandarin Club 

We have had some interest from parents in having a Mandarin Club and have approached a club who would 

be able to offer Mandarin classes to our children on a Friday evening. Full details can be found on the 

poster at the end of the newsletter.  

 

School Dinners / Packed Lunch 

The cost of school dinners for term 5 (Tues 18 April – Fri 26 May) is £62.10. For year 5 children going to 

Dorset the cost will be £52.90. 

Please note that school meals must be ordered and paid for in advance. If you pay weekly, payments 

(£11.50) must be paid by Monday morning for the week ahead. Please use the School Gateway App to make 

lunch money payments. 

 

Download the free app. Search School Gateway in your app store and download. 

Apple iphone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/iosdownload 

Android phone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/androiddownload 

A reminder that pupils must have either school meals all term or packed lunches all term, we cannot cater 

for children having meals on odd days. 

 

IMPORTANT - If your child would like to switch their meal preference, please email Christine in the 

school office on cmeeson@windmill.oxon.sch.uk on or before the first day of term. If we are unaware 

that your child has switched from packed lunch to school dinner, a dinner will not have been ordered for 

them and if your child switches from school dinner to packed lunch and you have not informed the office, 

you will be charged for the meal that has been prepared. 

 

After School Clubs 

The updated club list for this term is on the school website. On the school website go to News & Other 

Information and then Extra Curricular Activities or copy and paste this link 

https://www.windmill.oxon.sch.uk/page/?title=Extra+Curricular+Activities&pid=19 

 

Tag Rugby for Reception Children 

Tag rugby is open to children in reception in the summer term. For further details please see the club list 

on the school website. 

 

I hope that you all have a very relaxing and Happy Holiday! If you are travelling over the break I hope 

that you have a safe journey. We look forward to seeing you all at 8:45am on Tuesday 18th April. 
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Yours faithfully 

 

 

Lynn Knapp 

Headteacher 

 

‘YOUMOVE’ FOR FAMILIES  

YouMove is a Public Health initiative aimed to get families active in Oxfordshire. Any families in receipt 

of free school meals is eligible for the scheme, so please send in an application : at 

https://www.getoxfordshireactive.org/you-move . Once you are accepted on the scheme, your whole 

family will receive an individualised YouMove card, and a welcome letter from your local Activator, who 

will keep you updated weekly about the free or discounted activities you are now eligible to take part in 

locally.  

 

The activities we currently have available are roller skating, family zumba, cricket sessions, weightlifting 

and many more. You will also be fast tracked onto the Fusion Bonus scheme which offer you reduced price 

at the swimming pools and gyms.  

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to reach out to us by contacting one of the Activators on 

gpakot@oxford.gov.uk’ 

 

All Stars/Dynamos Cricket spaces this summer 

We are set to run All Stars and Dynamos Cricket sessions at East Oxford Primary School in May for 8 

weeks. 

 

We have been given 24 free spaces to make the sessions zero cost for each session. The sessions will be 

for children who receive free school meals, and children from lower Socio-Economic Groups. 

 

The sessions will take place between Saturday 13th May for 8 weeks, 09:00 - 09:45 for All Stars 

Cricket (5-8 year olds) and 10:00 - 11:00 for Dynamos Cricket (8-11 year olds).  

 

The links and voucher codes below are the free places for the sessions. Parents/guardians would need to 

click on the link, and enter the voucher code below at checkout. There are only 24 free spaces per 

session.  

 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/BookCourse/542ab37c-86be-4806-853e-3664e4b1141b (All Stars 5-8 

years old)  

Voucher Code - T6D4WG 

 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/BookCourse/71be265a-798c-4e69-986c-838307719ec6 (Dynamos 8-

11 years old) 

Voucher Code - PPV5XT 

 

This will be on a first come first served basis, and the voucher code has also been sent to children within 

the local community and other primary schools in the local area. 

 

 

 New Disability Cricket sessions – being hosted by Oxford Cricket Club these sessions are open to all 8-

25 year olds with any type of disability. Please click the link for 

information https://www.oxfordcricketclub.com/a/disability-cricket-65493.html 
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